
 

 

Principalôs Report 
Enrolments  

We are now taking enrolments for 2019 Foundation classes. 

If you have a sibling at the school, call at the office for an enrolment form.  
Throughout the Term, I will be speaking with perspective parents, and our School 
Ambassadors will be conducting tours of the school. 

Parent Social Evening  

On Friday 29th June, which is the last day of Term 2, a Social event for parents 
and family friends will be held at the Williamstown Town Hall. 

The theme is óthe 80ôsô and everyone is asked to come dressed in the fabulous 
fashions of the 80ôs and to replicate the food/nibbles of that era.  Prizes will be 
awarded.   

Tickets are now on sale and for those new to the school, tickets for tables of 10 
sell out very quickly.  Please refer to the flyer in todayôs Newsletter and those on 
display around the school. 

Motherõs Day 

Next Sunday is Motherôs Day and once again we will hold a 
Motherôs Day stall on Friday 11th May from 9.30am to 1.30pm.  
Due to restricted space the parents organising this and their 
volunteers will set up in the Year 6 covered area set between 
rooms 2 and 5. 

Remember to give your child/ren some money to buy mum a gift 
and a bag to carry their special purchase in so that it will be a fabulous surprise for 
mum, nana or aunty next Sunday. 

NAPLAN 

Next week our Year 3 & Year 5 students will 
participate in the NAPLAN assessment along with 
students nationwide.  The assessments will take 
place on the following dates and times: - 

Tuesday 15th MayðLanguage Conventions, before 
recess and Writing between recess and lunch. 
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2018 Term Dates 
Term 2 

16th April to 29th June 
New Dates added to the 
calendar this week 

* 
Monday 14th May 

Whole School Assembly 
Year 5G Performing 

* 
NAPLANðYear 3 & 5 
Tuesday 15th May 
Wednesday 16th May 
Thursday 17th May 

* 
Tuesday 22nd May 
Year 1 Werribee Zoo 

* 
Wednesday 23rd May 
Foundation to Year 2 
Chirpy Chicks Incursion 

& 
Year 5 Travelling Kitchen 

Incursion 
* 

Tuesday 29th May 
ICASðScience 

& 
Year 3 Billy Carts Incursion 

* 
Wednesday 30th May 
Division Cross Country 

* 
Thursday 21st June 

Junior Concert Featuring  
FP, FM, FS 1B, 1L, 2R, 2W, 2B 

* 
Calendar of Events 
Term 2 Events 

* 
Friday 11th May 
Crazy Hair Day 

GOLD COIN Donation 
Leukaemia Foundation 

* 
Friday 11th May 
Mothers Day Stall 

 
* 

Friday 18th May 
Staff Training Day 

* 
Friday 25th May 
Staff Room 

10.00amð11.30am 
Biggest Morning Tea 

* 
 

Term 3  
16th July to 21st September 

Term 4 
8th October to 21st December 

 
Swap Shop Days 
Monday 14th May 
Monday 25th June 
Monday 20th August 
Monday 8th October 
Monday 12th November 

9th May 2018 
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Wednesday 16th MayðReading before recess and  

Thursday 17th MayðNumeracy before recess 

Staff Training Day (STD) 
Our next STD is scheduled for Friday 18th May.  Teachers will be at school undertaking further work on our 
Instructional Teaching Model. 

There is no school for the students on this day.  If you are in need of child care please contact Leanne at Oshclub. 

Baby Updates 
I have received happy news from staff on leave, details of their safe arrival of their expected babies. 

Mel & John Kennie have welcomed Skye Isobel Kennie on Friday 4th May at 10.28am.  Skye is very cute and her 
little sister Islay just loves her. 

Felicity and Leigh Fyfy (Minton) are very excited to announce the arrival of Madeline Gwen Fyfe also on 4th May 
at 2.21am.  A gorgeous little sister for Lachlan and Ethan. 

Year 6 CampñThank you 
What a fabulous week the Year 6 students, staff and parent helpers had in Canberra last week.  The weather was 
perfect and the attractions they visited included, the Old and New Parliament House, the Australian War Memorial, 
Government House, Electoral Commission, Mt Ainslie, Questacon, AIS, The Mint, The High Court as well as 
cycling around lake Burleigh Griffin.  They were very fortunate to meet Sir Peter Cosgrove and Member for 
Gellibrand, Tim Watts. 

Thankyou to the following staff; Lauren McGill, Dale Evans, Tom Drummond, Simon Radford, Giorgia Moss, Zach 
Schmidt, Michael Gill, Kellie Murdoch and Belinda Gill, also the parents; Glenn Beanland, Branko Saran and 
Carolyn Wilkinson.  Without everybody's organisation and participation, activities such as this could not happen.  
Please see some photos in todayôs Newsletter. 

CRAZY HAIR DAY! 
Crazy Hair Day is our schoolôs fundraising event for the 

Leukaemia Foundation and itôs on this Friday 11th May. Weôre 

asking all students to contribute a gold coin donation.   

By making our hair look crazy, we are showing our support to 

children who lose their hair during cancer treatment.  

The Year 6 students spent Monday afternoon roving the school 
with some inspiring examples of crazy hairstyles.  

Having shared the story of his sonôs leukaemia and successful 

treatment, Mr Tom Drummond (Year 6 teacher) has provided a 

little extra fundraising motivation: if the school raises $1.00 per 

student, heôll have his head shavedéor heôll go the Mohawk if 

the school raises $2.00 or more per 

student! 

Gold coin donations on the day - or 

prior donations online via this 

link:https://

secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/

registrant/FundraisingPage.aspx?

eventId=14158&registrationId=718350 

A hairdresser will be at school on 
Friday afternoon to give Mr 
Drummond his new haircut. It will be 
happening after lunch!  

 

Enjoy the rest of the week 

Wendy EminðActing Principal 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/OWA/redir.aspx?C=ho3IsT6qTSQ3ZtwPSwtRipI0Jk33k_OP9NH3rzHBWbveDmorC7TVCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fsecure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2fregistrant%2fFundraisingPage.aspx%3feventId%3d14158%26registrationId%3d718350
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It was great to see so many WNPS families getting their Flu Vaccines last night at the council drop in 
evening session. Well done! 
Healthy kids can get seriously sick from the flu. In fact, over half of children admitted to hospital with the flu last 
year were previously healthy children. Sadly, children in Victoria died from the flu last year. Protect your family 
and get vaccinated so that together, we can keep the flu away. 
FLU VACCINES are available at all council immunisation sessions from April to June each year. The 

next drop-in council session is at Williamstown MCHC (105 Ferguson St, near Robina Scott Kinder) on 

Thursday 10th May from 9.30am-11.00am. The nurses at these council sessions are highly skilled at reducing 

anxiety and administering immunisations to children and adults with minimal fuss.  

Olivia in the Health Hub is a Registered Nurse with Post-Graduate Qualifications in Child Immunisation. If you 

have any concerns or questions about vaccinations, please feel free to drop into the Health Hub for a chat.  

Below is a link to Dr Margie from the Royal Childrenôs Hospital discussing last yearôs Influenza.  

https://www.facebook.com/rchmelbourne/videos/2053713657975468/ 

 

 

 

Canteen 
Donôt forget Lunch Orders can be ordered every day with Mondayôs special being Mexican Monday 

where you can order your child one of three different Taco BoatsðThe Lot (with Cheese Tomato and 

Avocado), Cheese and Tomato or just Cheese. 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/OWA/redir.aspx?C=zGDq_hgOOtPkrnZ-vc0IyjQnvxw0dNtgqeAcCw5j1jNHCEvrwq_VCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.facebook.com%2frchmelbourne%2fvideos%2f2053713657975468%2f


 

 



 

 

After School Care 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

There will be a Staff Training day on Friday 18th May and therefore no students are required to attend school on 
this day.  OSHClub will run an all day care program depending on the number of children.   

At least 15 children or more are required for the program to operate.  If the required numbers are received the 
program will run from 7.00am till 6.15pm. 

Children will be required to bring their own snacks and lunch, while afternoon tea will be provided. 

Please book online at oshclub.com.au under the Aftercare tab. 

Thank youðOSHClub Staff 

Semester One and Two 2018ðAssembly Rotations 

Monday 16th AprilðTerm 2 Begins Foundation to Year 2 Year 2W 

Monday 23
rd
 April (Year 1 & 2 Swimming) Years 3 to 6 Year 6E 

Monday 30
th
 April (Year 6 Canberra Tour) Foundation to Year 2 Year 1Br 

Monday 7
th
 May Years 3 to 6 Year 3G 

Monday 14
th
 MayðSWAP SHOP Day & Teeth on Wheels Presentation  Whole School Year 5G 

Monday 21
st
 May Foundation to Year 2 Year 2V 

Monday 28
th
 May Years 3 to 6 Year 6D 

Monday 4
th
 June Foundation to Year 2 Year 2R 

Monday 11th June Public Holiday Not Required 

Monday 18
th
 June Years 3 to 6 Year 5K 

Monday 25
th
 JuneðSWAP SHOP Day Whole School Foundation S 

Monday 16
th
 JulyðTerm 3 Begins Foundation to Year 2 Year 2B 

Monday 23
rd
 July Years 3 to 6 Year 4Bl 

Monday 30
th
 July Foundation to Year 2 Year 2D 

Monday 6
th
 August Staff Training Day Not Required 

Monday 13
th
 August Years 3 to 6 Year 6H 

Monday 20
th
 AugustðSWAP SHOP Day Whole School Year 3M 

Monday 27
th
 August Foundation to Year 2 Foundation P 

Monday 3
rd
 September (Year 3 Camp) Years 3 to 6 Year 5R 

Monday 10
th
 September Foundation to Year 2 Year 2K 

Monday 17
th
 September Years 3 to 6 Year 6M 

Monday 8
th
 October (Year 5 Camp) - SWAP SHOP Whole School   

Monday 15
th
 October Foundation to Year 2 Foundation H 

Monday 22
nd
 October Years 3 to 6 Year 5J 

Monday 29
th
 October Foundation to Year 2 Foundation M 

Monday 5
th
 November Years 3 to 6 Year 3P 

Monday 12
th
 NovemberðSWAP SHOP Day Whole School Year 4B 

Monday 19
th
 November Foundation to Year 2 Year 1M 

Monday 26
th
 November Years 3 to 6 Year 3Po 

Monday 3
rd
 December Foundation to Year 2 Year 1B 

Monday 10
th
 December Years 3 to 6 Year 3I 

Monday 17
th
 December (Graduation) Unavailable   



 

 

Fresh Fruit Friday (FFF) for 2018 
This is a very special and 

interactive group who 

volunteer an hour of their 

time each Friday morning.  

Fresh Fruit Friday needs 

parent volunteers.  Please 

email Linda Taylor directly, so she can add 

you to the rosterð

taylor.linda.l1@edumail.vic.gov.au. 

Parents on the roster for Friday 11th May are: 

Narelle Rabbidge, Rachael Burgess, Kim 

Pannone, Ray Price, Bindi Wood, Jeanette 

Wahlberg and anyone else that can assist for 

an hour.  

Canteen 
Julieanne Weir manages our Canteen and is 
always very appreciative of the time parents 
or family members can volunteer to help in 
the Canteen.  Julianne can be contacted via 
the General Office.  New parents or family 
members are always needed and most 
welcome.  So, if you can spare any of your 
valuable time, it would be greatly appreciated. 

The Canteen will be open for lunch orders 5 days a week.  
Parents Helpers are needed each day. 

Thursday 10th MayðSophie Loutakis 

Friday 11th MayðJodie Wylie 

Wednesday 16th MayðRachelle Burbridge 

Thursday 17th MayðArlene Lawrence 

Friday 18th MayðStaff Training Day 

Uniform Shop News  
Primary School Wear (PSW) is our official 
Uniform supplier.  Uniforms can be purchased 
at the store located at Unit 1, 128 Bertie Street 
Port Melbourne.  Items can also be purchased 

online.  Email 
portmelbourne@psw.com.au.  
Trading hours are Tuesday to 
Friday 9.00am to 5.00pm, 
Saturday 10.00am to 1.00pm 
and closed on Sunday and 
Public Holidays.   

School Banking  
School banking day is Wednesday. 

Donôt forget to send in your childôs bank book. 

Student Safety  

¶ Please take the time to regularly remind your child/ren about 
safety, especially when going to and from school.  Here are the 
important points to mention: 

¶ Do not to talk to strangers and never accept a ride from a 
stranger, or accept lollies or gifts from a stranger. 

¶ Immediately report any issue or problem you may have when 
going to or from school, to your mum and dad, or to your teacher, 
the Principal, Assistant Principal or office staff. 

¶ Always get permission from mum or dad before going to play with 
a friend after school and always let mum and dad know where 
you will be and what time you will be home. 

¶ We advise that, wherever possible, children should travel to or 
from school with an adult or with their friends, rather than travel 
alone.  

Early Release  

All children collected from school before 
3.30pm must be signed out at the Office. 
Parents will be handed an óEarly Release Passô 
to hand to the supervising teacher. If a child is 
signed out at Recess or Lunch time, the Office 
staff will call the child to the Office and then 
ensure the Early Release Pass is given to the 
supervising  teacher. 

Bikes & Scooters  
Many children ride bikes and scooters to school 
each day. All bikes and scooters must be locked up 
in either the Bike or Scooter Enclosure to prevent 
theft. Please ensure your child has a chain and a 
lock.  

All children who ride a bike or scooter must wear a 
helmet which is a requirement by the Government. 
The school regularly reminds all children about 
wearing helmets for their safety.  

All bikes, scooters, skateboards, ribstic and helmets 
must be labelled, with your childôs name and class.  
Children are reminded they must walk their bike, 
scooter, skateboard 
or ribstic to and 
from the school 
gates. No bikes are 
to be brought 
through the school 
buildings and we 
request, where 
possible, that 
scooters are also 
not walked through the building. 

Working With Children Cards  
Cardholders who are required to renew their WWCC will no longer 
need to go to Australia Post to lodge a paper form and present 
their current card.   Cardholders will go to the WWCC website to 
complete their renewal application online and, if applying for an 
Employee Check, pay the fee using a credit card when using the 
online renewal process, cardholders will be notified by SMS, 
letter or email 28 days before their WWCC is due to expire. It is 
important for cardholders to keep their contact details up to date so 
that they receive this important reminder.   

 

After receiving a notification, individuals continuing to do child-
related work should go to MyCheck on the WWCC website and 
apply to renew their check. Cardholders will be asked to register 
with MyCheck if they have not already done so. Once logged in to 
MyCheck, cardholders will be prompted to confirm or update their 
personal contact and work details, complete the online form and, if 
applying for an Employee Check, pay the non-refundable fee.  
More information: an FAQ guide to online renewals will be 

available in 'Publications' under 'Resources' on the WWC website, 

or contact the Customer Support Line on 1300 652 879 8.30am ï 

5.00pm weekdays except public holidays.   

 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/  

http://enewswwcc.justice.vic.gov.au/rp/5090/process.clsp?t=251743F6B14C75DDD77EF145CB42EDD1BA26E58FF13C0DA69EAF5E4E95111169F
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/


 

 



 

 



 

 

Costume Help Required!! 

In preparation for this 
yearôs production, óThe 
Little Mermaidô for 
Years 3 to 6, Miss 
Petty is seeking any 
parents interested in 
helping with the 
costuming and 

becoming part of the creative team! 

Assistance with costuming the Junior 
Concert Foundation to Year 2 will also 
be greatly appreciated. Please email 
Miss Petty if you are able to assist in 

any way. Thank you!  

Performing Arts  Miss Petty 
Petty.georgina.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Willy French 
Club Term 2    

Supportive, stimulating and fun learning 
environment with experienced, native 
speaking teacher. 

Watch your kids feel positive about 
learning French. Children of all ages 
and experience welcome. 

 
Wednesdays 3.50pm - 
4.50pm   

Williamstown 
Community Centre 

14 Thompson Street 

Jim Callahan  

0432 719 034  

jim.callahan@lcfclubs.com.au  

mailto:Petty.georgina.l@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:jim.callahan@lcfclubs.com.au


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unfortunately most of us are touched by cancer. 

I would like to raise money for cancer research by organising          

ñAustraliaôs Biggest Morning Teaò for parents, friends and staff of               

Williamstown North Primary School. 

FRIDAY 25TH MAY 

10.00am -11.30am 

In the Staff Room 

 

If you are able to assist with baking or helping on the day, 

please contact Belinda 0401 913 836, otherwise we look forward to seeing 

you there. 

(Ava Cð4B)  

Time for fun, food and fundraising  



 

 


